[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee 
MINUTES
April 18, 2016, 9:00-9:50
Chicago Room University Union

PRESENT: Nathan Miczo, Neil Baird, Mei Wen, Madgelyn Helwig, Jennie Hemingway, Tawnya Adkins Covert, Munia Cabal-Jiménez
GUESTS: Christopher Pynes, Chair of Faculty Senate; Russell Morgan, 

 1. Call to order
 2. Motion to reorder agenda to move guests to top of agenda (Approved unanimously)
· While last fall was the first semester that WID presented over enrollment report to Faculty Senate, the WIC committee has been sending emails to chairs regarding overenrolled courses with a list of option for addressing over enrollment for several years. This include adding additional sections of the course, assigning TAs, increasing ACEs assigned to faculty members, and so on. Magdelyn recalled that this list was generated after a meeting with Nancy Parsons several years ago. The point of the Senate report is to raise awareness of the issue of over enrollment.
· Christopher Pynes commented that the Senate has no control or authority to add additional sections or ACEs – these are the purview of the administration. However, the noted that by looking at enrollment numbers as students move through a program, it should be possible to predict times when over enrollment might occur and address before they come up.
· Russ Morgan added that WID’s role in tracking over enrollment came to his attention because of a concern from a faculty member that mistakenly thought that WID REQUIRED departments to assign extra ACEs for overenrolled courses. He suggested that in the future, emails to chairs regarding overenrolled courses could copy Nancy Parsons and himself.
· Christopher Pynes added that it might be a good idea to CC the Dean because it addresses staffing issues or bringing Dean into emails if it isn’t worked out within a department. He further suggested that WID revised its policy and procedures document to include a clear set of statements about the procedure that occurs when a course is over enrolled. For example, when a course is overenrolled at X level, a, b, and c happens. This revisions could then be approved by Provost and Faculty Senate and it would become part of the official policy for the committee and publicly available.
· Nathan Miczo (chair) suggested that this be a first order of business for next year’s committee.
 3. Approval of minutes from 4-4-16 (approved unanimously)
 4. Announcements: 
· CITR session today from 12-1 on Assessment. Discussion centered on low attendance of previous sessions. Tawnya Adkins Covert suggested that we post some of the materials we shared during these sessions on the WID website for interested parties who did not attend the sessions this semester.
· GEOG405 update – Nathan sent letter asking for information about the types of jobs graduates typically have. Dr. Thompson (Department Chairperson) responded with the following: graduates often work for mapping companies, utility companies, weather companies, insurance companies.
· BIOLOGY update – Dr. Lydeard (Department Chairperson) expressed an interest in meeting with the committee to discuss the BIOL, ZOOL, and BOT course reviews. This might be scheduled for May 2 meeting. 
 5. Election of Chair and Recording Secretary for 2016-2017
· Chair - Munia Cabal-Jiménez was selected to serve as Chairperson
· Secretary – Nathan will contact Adrianna Marshall to see if she is interested in serving. Otherwise, we may wait until fall to fill this position once new members are on board.
 6. WID Committee Goals for Fall 2016
· updating policies and procedures
· next set of course reviews
· WID Anthology
 7. New Business
· Committee thanked Nathan Miczo for his service this year as WID Chairperson.
 8. Adjournment

Next meeting: May 2, 2016 (tentative – may not need to meet if there are no new materials to review)


